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Late Hadrynian metavolcanic rocks of the Fourchu 
Group occur in five belts in southeastern Cape 
Breton Island. These include the Coxheath Hills, 
Sporting Mountain, East Bay Hills. Stirling and 
Coastal belts. All of the belts consist of mafic, 
intermediate and felsic pyroclastic rocks and lava 
flows with variable amounts of intercalated sedi
mentary rocks and all are intruded by Late 
Hadrynian to Early Cambrian or Devonian granitoid 
plutons. Significant differences occur among the 
five belts, including (1) a greater abundance of 
intermediate to mafic metavolcanic rocks and a 
lesser abundance of felsic metavolcanic rocks in 
the East Bay Hills belt compared to the Coxheath 
Hills and Sporting Mountain belts, (2) more wide
spread subaqueous depositional conditions, more 
bimodal nature of lava flows and a greater volume 
of epiclastic rocks, carbonate and chert in the 
Stirling belt in comparison with the other belts. 
Regional metamorphism in the Fourchu Group ranges 
from subgreenschist to greenschist facies and 
deformation has produced narrow zones of chloritic 
schist mainly trending northeasterly but also 
northerly. 

Major and trace element geochemistry indicates 
that the metavolcanic rocks are subalkaline and 
generally calcalkaline, although the coastal belt 
tends to be tholeiitic. The tectonic setting indi
cated by the geochemistry is a magmatic arc envi
ronment. Only background values of Au (<10-20 ppb) 
have been identified in unmineralized metavolcanic 
rocks of the Coxheath Hills, Sporting Mountain and 
East Bay Hills belts. Au geochemical data are 
unavailable for the Stirling and Coastal belts. 

The Late Hadrynian metavolcanic rocks of south
eastern Cape Breton Island are favourable hosts for 
shear zone/vein-hosted precious and base metal 
mineralization because of (1) the presence of past
producing ore deposits in the Coxheath Hills (shear 
zone/vein-hosted Cu-Mo-Au mineralization) and in 
the Stirling belt (massive sulphide mineralization 
at the Mindamar Mine), (2) the presence of suitable 
lithologies, such as andesites, that contain struc
tures (faults, shear zones) of both regional and 
local extent, and (3) the long duration of Late 
Hadrynian to Early Cambrian, as well as Devonian. 
igneous activity. 
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